 Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

July 13, 2010
Vice-Chairperson Joe Helle called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers.  Present: Deb Theis, Larry Eveland, Bill Hornett and Joe Helle Absent: Bruce Henthorn  Guests: Rick Wolfe, and Liz Goater
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to approve June 8, 2010, minutes.  Motion carried.

BASKETBALL COURT RESURFACING

We have $60,000 budgeted in 2010 for basketball court resurfacing.  Angie Cole, Park and Recreation Director noted the cracks in the courts are bad. They are up to ½” wide and the sealer is breaking up on the places it has already been sealed. But, the asphalt itself (other than the cracks) is a good surface.  In the June meeting the commission heard a presentation from Gee Asphalt promoting their seal coat called Gilsonite. Rick Wolfe advised the commission he did look at Gee’s asphalt work completed at Hall & Hall Engineering in Hiawatha. Rick stated the product is shinier, however not a slick surface.  Rick did not think this product was a superior product in regards to crack filling. All members of the commission agree that all products are comparable. Bill Hornett stated that the Gilsonite product could be a superior product but it might not make a difference which product we use on the basketball courts. He suggested if we were going to put down new asphalt it may be prudent to go with the gilsonite, however for simple maintenance it may be best to go with a product that is less expensive and just as effective. 
Motion was made to use Pate Asphalt for basketball court re-surfacing by Bill Hornett, 2nd by Larry Eveland. Motion carried. 

5 YEAR PLAN
Angie Cole explained to the commission how the July council meeting went in specific our MSA presentation to the City Council.  At the meeting, MSA summarized the chapters of our reports and their content. He also went through our current parks and what is needed for improvements.  Finally MSA went through the key recommendations for the annexed land.  This included our plan to make a feasibility report for the recreation center/pool facility.  The council did have a few questions after the presentation, including if grants were available for land purchase to build this facility. Our MSA representative advised that there are several grants available.  Questions were prompted by the commission in regards to the 5 year plan spreadsheet.  Joe Helle mentioned the month of concerts for $4000 and advised he thinks although the cost is great it could be more beneficial to hold the concerts once a week to allow citizens to get into a routine with the concerts, Larry Eveland agreed.  
NON PROFIT AGREEMENT

The commission discussed the addition of the non-profit organization International Association of Administrative Professionals.  The agreement was discussed briefly which led the discussion of the commission into the annual fee. The annual fee is currently $150/year and Larry Eveland mentioned this is very inexpensive for a yearly rental. Joe Helle agreed.  Deb Theis requested this discussion to be added to our agenda next month. The commission decided it would be best to wait until either the end of the calendar year or fiscal year to make changes. 

Larry Eveland moved to accept the non- profit agreement, Deb Theis 2nd. Motion carried. 

RECREATION UPDATE
Liz Goater advised Smart Start soccer was complete as of July 8. The season was successful with almost 50 coaches as well as over 180 participants.  Blastball will begin July 19th with the annual coaches meeting held on July 13th.  Blastball has also had a successful participation level this season with the same numbers as soccer.  Deb Theis inquired about the status of our Facebook page and Liz Goater advised the page is being built and should be up and running by the beginning of next week. 
PARKS REPORT
Projects: 

· Shade Panels for Guthridge Park Splash Pad – poles were re-installed, shade panels are mesh instead of vinyl
· Planted 44 hostas along the south side of city hall that were transplanted from the houses on West Willman that the city purchased
· City Hall Median will be re-planted next week and the landscaping top-dressed with mulch
· Friends of Parks and Recreation group has started and their first meeting was held at the end of June. This organization will conduct its activities to promote the purposes of the Park and Recreation Department. 
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland, to adjourn at 7:24 p.m.   Motion carried.








Joe Helle, Vice Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
